
~1ay 17, 1988 

Archbishop Torkom Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, NY 10016 

Your Eminence: 

At our Parish Council meeting on Monday, May 16, 1988, by unanimous vote, 
the following officers were elected from amongst its members to serve for 1988: 

Chairman: 
Vice Chairman: 
Secretary: 
Treasurer: 
Asst. Secretary: 
Asst. Treasurer: 
Advisor: 

Mrs. Florence Karoghlanian 
Mr. Naz Yessayan 
Mr. Ara Bagdasarian 
Mr. Ralph Chakerian 
Mr. James Nazarian 
Mr. David Andonian 
Mr. Harold Zahigian 

For your convenience, we have enclosed the names, addresses and telephone 
numbers of all the Parish Council members of St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church. 

If you should have any further questions, please feel free to contact me 
at any time. 

With best wishes, I remain 

FTK/mtk 

Enc. 

Respectfully yours, 

Florence Karoghlanian, Chairman 
Parish Council 
St. Gregory of Narek Armenian Church 

ST. GREGORY OF NAREK ARMENIAN CHURCH 
678 Richmond Road 

Richmond Heights, Ohio 44143 
(216) 381-6590 


